
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

DEVELOPMENT CONTROL COMMITTEE

HELD ON 3 JUNE 2005 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

DC.66/05
MEASURES TO IMPROVE THE PLANNING SERVICE IN RELATION TO BEST VALUE INDICATORS INCLUDING DELEGATION

The Head of Planning Services presented report P.22/05 concerning measures that were either being undertaken or required to be considered to improve the Council’s performance in relation to the Planning Best Value Indicators.

Details of the background to the matter, the Planning Best Value Indicators, and the current position as regards the award of Planning Delivery Grant for 2005/06 were provided.

Mr Eales reported that there were a number of ways in which the Planning Service could be improved in relation to Best Value Indicators.  The first concerned the way in which Officers dealt with different aspects of the Service and he outlined the actions being taken to address areas of concern, including –

· The preparation of notes and checklists for the different types of applications, which detailed in respect of each type of application the information and plans required;

· Officers would continue to negotiate with applicants to achieve satisfactory schemes but, when writing for pre‑decision amendments a time period of two weeks would be introduced for the receipt of amendments;

· The notes for applicants would also include advice on post decision amendments; 

· The introduction of a Development Team approach for certain major applications;

· Changes involving ‘Good Practice’ guidance contained in BV205 ‘Quality of Service Checklist’, including electronic delivery of the Planning Service.

Problems in meeting the BV109 a – c targets and the loss of the £100,000 Planning Delivery Grant had once again highlighted the issue of delegated decisions to the Head of Planning Services.  Changes to the ‘delegation’ required changes to the Council’s Constitution.

In March 2004 the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister published advice entitled ‘ Delivering Delegation’ which had been jointly prepared with the Local Government Association.  The report identified that delegation had benefits for all stakeholders in terms of simplifying procedures, minimising costs and freeing up Committee Members and Officers to concentrate on major or controversial cases.  It further stated that delegation is not –

· A process designed to transfer power from elected Members to Officers; or

· A method to dilute the transparency of the Development Control process.

That matter had been considered by the Committee on 6 June 2003 and by full Council on  7 July 2003 when, although some minor changes were made to the Scheme of Delegation, Members were concerned that further delegation to Officers may diminish the role of Councillors who were ultimately responsible for planning applications and held accountable by the public, and be discriminatory to people living in rural or isolated areas where only a few may be affected by an application.

Whilst Members’ concerns were appreciated it was considered that, in line with advice from the ODPM, there were ways of improving the level of delegation to Officers whilst safeguarding those concerns.

Mr Eales indicated that the delegation target suggested by the Government was 90%, with the Council’s current level being 79%.   Members’ attention was drawn to an analysis of ‘minor’ and ‘other’ applications considered at six recent meetings of the Committee.

It was suggested that the Scheme of Delegation should be amended so that applications were only referred to Committee when there were more than three objections from separate households or other interested parties.  In line with current practice, any Councillor would be able to request that any application should be referred to Committee and Officers would still refer applications where it was considered that the objection(s) raised significant issues.

If the Council was agreeable it could result in up to 34% fewer applications being considered by the Committee and an increase in the number of planning applications determined within the target period. 

If Members were agreeable the suggested changes would require to be referred to full Council for consideration and amendment to the Constitution, and it would also be necessary to amend the Right to Speak Scheme to exclude the applications which could be considered under the Scheme of Delegation.

RESOLVED – (1) That the changes outlined in report P.22/05 relating to improvements to be undertaken by Officers be noted.

(2) The amendments to the Powers Delegated to the Head of Planning Services as described in paragraph 4.19 and detailed in Appendix 4 to the report, be agreed (subject to the wording being amended to read “more than three objections from separate households or other interested parties”) and submitted to the City Council for adoption.







